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IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS  
    
January 21 ð Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.  Federal Holiday with 
banks, schools and government offices closed.   
 

January 26 ð VFW Benefit Dinner.  See the article on page 6 for 
 more information. 
  
January 28 ð LRMFD Board Meeting ð TBD 
 

February 2ð  Ground Hog Day 
 

February 7 ð COM Meeting at 10:00 am MCA Auditorium 
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FEBRUARY  7 COM MEETING 
 

The February 7 COM Meeting will feature a huge surprise.    In fact it is so big, we arenôt telling 
anyone what it is.   You will just have to come to the meeting to find out about it.     
  
 

The meeting will start at 10:00 am in the MCA Auditorium.   Refreshments will be served at 9:45.    

  

 

 THE NAMES BEHIND THE INITIALS 
 

In our fast paced and tech driven lives, we have become dependent on abbreviated forms of communication.   Many 
organizations and streets are identified by initials rather than their full name.   In texting, we use shortened versions of 
statements to express ourselves such as LOL.   Moving to a new area is challenging, but made even more complicated 
when local items are called by initials only.   So, we have created a list of local acronyms and their respective real 
names.    

 

COM:  Community Organization of Meadview, an organization with membership of all Meadview 
area residents.  COM holds monthly meetings presenting topics of local interest on the first Thurs-
day of each month at 10:00 am in the MCA.  COM also publishes the Community News and spon-
sors Litter Control.   The Community News is also referred to as ñthe COMò.    
 

FOL:    Friends of the Library, an organization supporting the Meadview branch of the Mohave County Library.  
 

KRMC:  Kingman Regional Medical Center, the hospital in Kingman that services the Meadview area 
 

LMRFD:   Lake Mohave Ranchos Fire District, the fire district servicing the Meadview area.   Not all lots in the Meadview 
are in the district.   Call (928) 767-3300 to find out if you are in the district or how to be annexed into it.  
  
MACC:  Meadview Area Chamber of Commerce, an organization of local businesses and associate members.   Meet-
ings are open to the public on the second Tuesday of each month at 5:00 pm in the Chamber office.    
 

MANNA:  Meadview Area Necessary Nutritional Assistance, a food bank organization.   Food is distributed the first 
Thursday of every month in the Lake Mead Plaza parking lot.   Call (928) 218ï1654 to apply or become a volunteer.  
 

MCA:   Meadview Civic Association, a private property ownersô association.   Membership occurs with the purchase of 
an MCA property, by purchasing an annual social membership or adopting in a non-MCA property.  For more details,  
call the MCA office staff Tuesday-Saturday from 9:00am-4:00 pm at 564-2313.  
 

RWB Quilters:   Red, White and Blue Quilters, an organization of local quilters.  Meetings are at the Community Church 
the 3rd and 4th Thursday of each month.  
 

VFW:   Veterans of Foreign Wars, a membership organization requiring military service in harms way.    
 

PFR:   Pierce Ferry Road 
 

SHR:   Stockton Hill Road 
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Receive an OHV under the tree?  

Donôt forget the safety gear 
Before getting behind the steering wheel or handlebars, make sure you have the right equipment  

 
If you happened to be on Santaôs nice list and received an off-highway vehicle (OHV) this Christmas, make sure you 
have the proper protective gear to get off to a safe start. Whether you unwrapped an ATV, dirt bike or side-by-side, the 
Arizona Game and Fish Department recommends that you wear the following equipment when riding in an OHV: 
 

Helmet ð All OHV operators or passengers younger than 18 are required to wear a U.S. Department of Transportation-
safety rated helmet, but they are strongly recommended for everyone. 
 

Eye protection ð Motorcycle goggles or a full-face shield are legally required for all riders if the OHV isnôt equipped 
with a windshield. This helps protect riders against eye injuries from flying debris. 
 

Riding jersey ð A long-sleeved riding jersey can protect riders from numerous issues, like windburn and hypothermia. 
In addition, bright colors will increase your visibility on the trail. 
 

Riding gloves ð Wear off-road motorcycle or OHV gloves to protect your hands from flying debris and trailside haz-
ards like branches and bushes and enhance your grip while driving. 
 

Riding pants, hip pads, knee pads and elbow pads ð This specialty gear all offers additional protection for riders. 
Make sure the pieces fit properly and comfortably without restricting movement. 
 

Riding boots ð Over-the-ankle boots help prevent foot and ankle injuries, while also giving riders better grip on foot-
rests. 
 

Now that youôre properly outfitted to hit the trail, one of the most important things to wear is a seatbelt. 
 

A number of fatal accidents occur when vehicles roll and pin the operator or passengers underneath. If your OHV is 
equipped with seatbelts, wear them ð theyôll help keep the operator and any passengers inside the vehicle in the event 
of an accident. 
 

The Arizona Game and Fish Department has information about safety courses to teach both new and veteran OHV en-
thusiasts about safe and responsible riding practices. Get more information online at www.azgfd.gov/ohv  

 

JANUARY 3 COM MEETING REVIEW 
 

President Jonathan Kiser opened the meeting leading the audience of approximately 78 people in the Pledge of Alle-
giance.  Jonathan announced the COM Board for 2019 would be:   Jonathan Kiser, President; Karen Stacy, Vice Presi-
dent; Anthony Carter, Co-Vice President; Tom OôKeeffe, Treasurer; Adrienne OôKeeffe, Secretary, Andrea Hacker, 
Greeter; Rita Caldwell and Cindy Kehoe, Hostesses.   Karen and Anthony will continue to coordinate the Litter Control 
activities.  Adrienne and Jonathan will continue to be Editor and Co-Editor of the Community News.   
 

Jonathan thanked Jack and Suzann Newell their many years of work on the Christmas Caravan tour of homes decorat-
ed for Christmas.   They gather the locations of homes on display, organize the route and then lead the tour.  This tour 
has been a long standing Meadview Christmas tradition enjoyed by many people through the years.    
 

Jonathan introduced Mohave County Supervisor Jean Bishop.   Jean spoke of upcoming activity of replanting some of 
the Joshua Trees. 
 

Secretary Adrienne OôKeeffe read the minutes from the December 6 meeting.  Treasurer Tom OôKeeffe reported an 
opening balance of $3,276.35 December 1 and a closing balance of $3,331.83 as of December 31.   Income reported 
for the period was $362.00 with expenses of $306.52.  Jonathan announced that in December COM donated $200.00 to 
a local resident in serious need of financial assistance due to losing everything in a home fire.    

 

Jonathan Kiser turned the meeting over to Program Chairman Karen Stacy.   Karen brought 25 rep-
resentatives of organizations, clubs and churches to the meeting.   Each one was allowed 3-5 
minutes to provide information and goals for 2019 about their respective organization.   This meet-
ing agenda was introduced last year in January and has proven to be so helpful to Meadview area 
residents and will be an annual program.  Anthony Carter was given the task of time keeper.  On 
behalf of the Chamber, Anthony also presented to Quail $15.83 that was raised by the Gift Gallery 
for their annual ornament contest.      

 

The next meeting will be February 7 at 10:00 am.   The main presentation of the meeting is a huge surprise.   You will 
not want to miss this meeting because it will definitely make you feel ñMeadview Proudò.   Jean Bishop will also intro-
duce Denise Burley, the new Director of Public Health.   Refreshments will be served at 9:45 am.   

http://email.robly.com/wf/click?upn=nwUjRqdRFnzb84kIkg7-2BhXm5be7sOtWrLjXZodNIWKc-3D_qdXPMgczjWpoE4ruY9z6fHT1kR6AsOj4XjVh-2FDiCHre15ng7oosyHaMJFaYxG-2FfChv7kLrq0gxqLZj7M4MIlVDYgf8MAIvogGQV5xC3XXoFOstCh1-2B6-2FYt3lqUwCq9-2Bk1SsEcR-2BYMZM9C4btFfbZ0uQ0yQPkyQz1Nf
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Meadview Area Necessary  
Nutritional Assistance 
MANNA Food Program 

 

Next Distribution ï   
Thursday February 7 
8:00 AM - 11:00 AM   
Meadview Plaza 

330 E. Meadview Blvd. 
In the Plaza 

Applications available   
call 928-218-1654 

 ñEqual Opportunity Providerò 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
  

Published every other Friday 
 

 

Fees for ads: 1" ad, $1.50/issue or 
$18.00/13 issues (6 months); 2" ad;  
$2.50/issue, $30.00/13 issues; 3" ad, 
$3.50/issue, $42.00/13 issues;  4" ad, 
$4.50/issue, $54.00/13 issues;  Business 
card ad, $3.00; 1/4 Page: $5.00/issue, 
$60/13 issues; Half Page:  $10/issue, 
$120/13 issues (6 months).  Full Page: 
$20/issue, $240/13 issues (6 months).   
Back Page:  $15/half page; $30/full page.  
 

Put ad with payment into the Community 
News drop box at the Post Office or mail to 
P.O. Box 31, Meadview, AZ 86444.  Make 
checks payable to ñCOMò 
 

Community News reserves the right to 
edit or refuse ads or submissions. Sorry, no 
refunds for cancellations.  
 

The next  issue date is 1-25-2019.  Ads 
must  be  received  by 4:00 pm on Satur-
day 1-19-2019.   Contact us via email at  

comads@frontier.com 
  
 

Dawn Brannies, Designated Broker 

 
 

 
 
 
    
 

   
   

         

  
Always Ready to help you List and Sell!! 

 

  Jonathan Kiser, Manager 
 Kat Howard, Sales     

Christina Purkiss, Sales 

(928)  564-2222  ë  335  E. Pueblo Drive 

Retired RN from Las Vegas  
 
I am looking to assist with adult 
care, rides to doctor appoint-
ments, cooking, cleaning, bill 
management or whatever your 
needs are.    

 

Local, trustworthy, reliable  
and references available.  

 

Please call to discuss  
affordable hourly rates.   

 

Kathy Johnson 
(928) 715-9880.  

Kayj0422@gmail.com   

VERY SPECIAL MEADVIEW HOME 

3Bed/3Bath Highlands Property 
Backs to Park Land on 1+ Acre 

Features Stucco Home with Tile Roof 
Bonus Recreation Room & Finished 4 Car Garage 

   

THE GIFT GALLERY 
Meadview Area Chamber of Commerce  

 

We are pleased to present the artistry of 
Cheryl Rose   

Shop Local  ö Shop Small ö Shop Unique 
 

  The Gift Gallery 
330 Meadview Blvd, Suite D 
       Meadview, AZ 86444  

 (928) 564-2425 
 

Open Monday through Saturday   
11:00 amð4:00 pm    

  
 We accept all credit cards 

Get it before itõs gone !!! 

   
Well seasoned & split 
Ponderosa Pine and Oak 

 
ı, İ, or full cords mixed 

 
Call Lorne at 928 218 1232 
  Or home 928 564 2370 

  
Cherylôs super power is to turn a piece of fabric into 

something magical.    
Stop by to see a demo of her Storage Box/Bed  

Ensemble for 18ò Dolls 
Coming Soon:  a collection of clothes for 18ò dolls 

tel:9287159880
mailto:Kayj0422@gmail.com
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COUNTY CORNER 
Jeanne Kentch  

Mohave County Assessor 
 

Dear Mohave County,  
 

I am honored to be writing to you again sharing the happenings of the Mohave County Assessorôs office. 
 

First I want to start with the reminders about our Senior Value Protection program (Senior Freeze) and Widow/
Widowers/100% Disabled exemption program.  Both programs will open for application submittal after January 2nd , 
2019.  Each program has income limitations to qualify.  The new Senior Freeze income limit is $37,008 (individual prop-
erty owner) and $46,260 (two or more property owners). The Widow/Widower/100% Disabled exemption program has a 
new income limit of $33,037 (no children) and $39,634 (with children).  This exemption program requires all property 
owned in Arizona to not exceed $269,690 Limited Property Value on residential property.  If you feel you could qualify 
for either or both of these fantastic programs please contact our customer service personnel at either of our three offic-
es. 
 

This year we are up and running completely with our customer service in both the Lake Havasu and Bullhead City offic-
es.  Kristi Blair, County Recorder and I worked hard last year to hire and train two fantastic ladies that offer both the As-
sessor services and Recording services at both offices.   This was a new venture for both of us as well as for the Coun-
ty.  We are extremely excited to have seen success in our venture.  The hours of service for both offices are 8am to 
5pm. Bullhead City lunch closed at noon-1pm, and Lake Havasu City lunch closed 1pm-2pm.   
 
Our office has been extremely busy utilizing our Pictometry software for in-office visual assessments.  This software has 
fantastic imagery that allows us to not only capture escaped property but will measure and assess many structures with-
out even leaving the office.  Although on-site assessments will always be necessary this budget friendly approach will 
allow us to value property much faster while using less resources.  Our goal is to have as much of Mohave County im-
agery captured as possible within the next 6 years.   Our next fly-over will take place in early 2020, our goal is to capture 
as much square miles as our budget can afford.   
 
I am anxious to finally get a Property Exemption bill moving forward this year in the legislature.  Thanks to Leo Biasiucci, 
our newly elected Representative, for helping me get this bill off the ground and in the running.  If all goes well next 
month in the legislature this might actually get traction. This bill will allow a Disabled Veteran a property exemp-
tion.  Since this bill is a constitutional amendment it will need to go to a vote by you in 2020.   Currently there are no Vet-
eranôs exemptions in Arizona.  Both Assessor Wehrle from Yuma County and I have worked years to get this through 
the legislature. Let us hope this time itôs a home run.   I will keep you all posted if we manage to get the bill dropped and 
moving forward. 
 
Finally I wanted to share the excitement in Colorado City.  In 2018, for the first time EVER, a property owner in Colorado 
City recorded their individual deed for their home and property.  In fact the first property owner to record was a woman 
who now owns her home and the property it sits on for the very first time in Colorado City history.  Prior to now, all prop-
erty in Colorado City was owned by the FDLS church.  The long story, in a short version, is that the courts stepped in for 
multiple reasons and mandated the UEP (United Efforts Plan Trust) to distribute the properties previously owned by the 
church to the citizens of the Colorado City.  This process took working together with multiple organizations and persons; 
some include Jeff Barlow from the UEP, County Treasurer Cindy Landa Cox and her office personnel as well as my Car-
tography Department and System support department.  I am very honored to have witnessed the success of this monu-
mental endeavor.  Congratulations goes out to the fine folks of Colorado City, the UEP, Mohave County and the citizens 
that have awoken.  They will finally, for the first time in history own their own homes and the dirt below them.  Fantastic. 
 
I want to send a shout out to our County Recorder; Kristi  Blair and County Treasurer; Cindy Landa Cox for working well 
together, getting project after project accomplished and making Mohave County a better place. 
 
Happy New Year to all out there! 
Hereôs to a successful, healthy and productive 2019. 

NEED TO DO SOME EXERCISE IN 2019?   
 
Take a walk on Meadviewôs Wild Sideé..that is give the Joy Trail a try.   The Joy Trail starts at the wash at Sandy Point 
and Diamond Creek Drive.   It is an easy walk area on the bank of the wash and includes seven low impact exercise 
stations.   Start easy and then build up to timing yourself with the goal of beating your own time each day.    



 

COMMUNITY NEWS                Page 5                              JANUARY 11, 2019       

LOCAL CHURCH NEWS MEADVIEW CONNECTION 

 

Meadview Baptist Church 
Pastor Curtis OôBrien 
1035 Meadview Blvd. 

(928)  564-5058  
ǎŜǜǊŜŜнǎŜǊǾŜϪŘǎƭŜȄǘǊŜƳŜΦŎƻƳ 
www.meadviewbaptist.com 

   
WEEKLY SCHEDULE: 
Sunday - 9:45 AM - Sunday School,  
              11:00 AM - Worship Service 
  
Tuesday - 4:00 PM - Praise Team Practice.  
  
  

Thursday - 3:00 PM - Dinner served first 
with Bible Study/Prayer Meeting following  
 

Saturday - 9:00 AM Menôs Breakfast is 
held the first Saturday of every month. All 
Men are welcome.   
  
Nursery care is available during services. 

 

 

LIBRARY 
NEWS 

  
In November and De-
cember the Meadview 

Library saw an increase in people applying for library cards.  
This is great news! We welcome everyone who has ideas 
of how we can improve your service to fill out a suggestion card in the library 
and let your voices be heard.  For new visitors to the library, please be advised 
that the computers shut down 15 minutes before closing.  Almost every week 
new movie releases and newer books are being delivered to the library.  So, if 
you donôt see something the first time you check the shelves, you can ask 
Tonia, the Librarian Assistant or visit the next week. 
 

Many people donôt realize that the Friends of the Meadview Community Li-
brary sponsors Bingo.  Bingo is operated under a different budget and opera-
tors of Bingo file their paper work with Arizona.  When Bingo makes a profit, 
then that money is donated to the Friends of the Meadview Library which sup-
ports the local library.  Everyone is invited to play Bingo every Friday at the 
MCA. The doors open at 12:00 pm and the game starts at 1:00 pm.  This is a 
great place to meet new or old friends, eat some snacks, forget your worries 
and have some fun. 
 

The Friends of the Meadview Library will meet January 19 at 3:00 P.M.  This is 
the time we need to renew our membership and new members are welcome to 
join us. Dues are only $3 for an individual or $5 for a family.  We offer other 
categories such as a Patron - $25, a Sponsor-$50, or a Lifetime membership 
for $100. 
 

Hope to see you there!   

MEADVIEW LIBRARY HOURS 
  

Tuesday - Thursday  -Saturday  

10:00 AMð3:00 PM 
(928) 564-2535 

  RED HAT DESERT BABES OF MEADVIEW 
 

The previous Queen, Fizzy Bubbles, has retired so Carole Duran is now the 
new Queen of the Red Hat Desert Babes of Meadview.  This club has been in 
Meadview for 14 years.  We are a colorful group of ladies and we mostly wear 
red and purple apparel with Red Hats.  We enjoy going on excursions like the 
Keepers of the Wild, the Alpaca Farm, the Mohave County Fair, the Desert 
Diamond Distillery and various Teas and fashion shows in Laughlin.  We meet 
once a month on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 1:00pm at the MCA.  If in-
terested in joining, please call Carole at 564-2938. 

QUAIL CLUB NEWS 
 

We are starting the year off with a visit from Jonathan Kiser.  On 
January 15th at 10:00 am, the program will be ñMeadview: Cur-
rent real estate market, population, etc.ò  The MEMBER CHAL-
LENGE will be to tell about your New Yearôs resolution.  You donôt 
have to be a member of the Meadview Quail Club to attend Quail 
meetings.  Hope to see you there. 

 

Carole Duran, Club Reporter 

 

Meadview Community Church 
ñA Light at the Canyonôs Endò 

(928) 564-2411 
 

Our scheduled services are as follows: 
 

¶ Sunday School - 9:30 AM 
¶ Morning Worship - 10:45 AM. 
Communion is the 1st Sunday of the 
month. 
¶ Wednesday Bible Study - 6:30 PM. 
¶ Friday Choir Practice - 7:00 PM 
¶ 1st & 3rd Mondays 
Women's Bible Study - 9:30 AM 
¶ 2nd Tuesday 
Menôs Breakfast - 8:00 AM 
¶ 3rd & 4th Thursdays 
Red, White, & Blue Quilters - 9:00 AM 

 

Please join us Sun Jan 13 as we welcome 
our new interim pastor, Dr. Larry Goding.  
Welcome potluck following service.  
Tune in to our Christian radio station, 
KVIP, at 90.9 on your FM dial. 

 

We welcome you to come and worship 
with us at Meadview Community Church.  
  
We also invite you to follow us on  
Facebook at ñMeadview Community 
Churchò. 

 

KRMC WELCOMES TWO TO THE PAIN MANAGEMENT TEAM  
 

Angela Kogut is a board-certified Physician Assistant (PA) specializing in pain management. She treats patients with a 
range of conditions that involve chronic or long-term pain and has extensive experience in patient care practicing pain 
management medicine since 2003.  Tosha Nelson, FNP-C specializes in pain management medicine.  She treats all 
aspects of chronic pain, including low back pain, osteoarthritis, rheumatoid arthritis and more.  She has over 20 yearsô 
experience in health care and began her career with KRMC as a surgical nurse 10 years ago.   
 

KRMC Pain Management is located in the Hualapai Mountain Campus at 3801 Santa Rosa Drive. For more information 
call (928) 681-8570. 

mailto:setfree2serve@dslextreme.com
http://www.meadviewbaptist.com
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VFW POST 11014 
 

Royce (Pete) Pedersen is the Commander of Post 11014.  Our building is located at 210 E Meadview Boulevard.  Hours 
are from 11:00 am to 11:00 pm with the closing hour at the discretion of the bartender. 
 
The VFW mission is to support our Veterans, Active Military, their families and our community. 
 
All the workers at the VFW are volunteers and all net proceeds go toward our programs. 
 
Meals and events at the Post support the VFW, the VFW Auxiliary, the American Legion or the American Legion Auxilia-
ry.  * Taco Tuesdays, *Fish Fridays and *2nd Sunday All you can eat Spaghetti.   General public is welcome to attend 
meals and events and can purchase non-alcoholic beverages.  Members and their guests have full use of the Canteen. 
 
The VFW Auxiliary has a Lasagna Fundraiser Dinner on January 26th and the VFW Post has a T-Bone Steak Dinner on 
February 13th.  Bring your Valentine for a wonderful meal.  Tickets need to be purchased in advance since previous  
steak dinners have sold out.  
 
Activities at the Post include Monday Night Darts, Thursday WII Bowling, Saturday Shuffleboard and Sunday Pool Tour-
naments.  Come on by for some fun.  Pick up a copy of the Newsletter in the lobby and check out the calendar of events 
for January. 
 
"Rock the Vetò: we are still accepting ROCKS for the landscaping project in the VFW Parking lot.  Drop them off on the 
east side of the parking lot.   
 
Thanks to our community for your continued support . 

FRIENDS OF THE ARIZONA JOSHUA TREE FOREST 
 

These beautiful and unique Joshua Tree earrings will soon be offered for sale by the Friends of AZ Joshua 
Tree Forest! Thanks very much to Julie Swaggerty for her thoughtfulness and generosity in having these ear-
rings made from our logo and donating a large number of them to our group for a fundraiser.  They are one of 
a kind and perfect for anyone who loves Joshua Trees. Thanks again Julie for your support of our vision. 

 

 

Kingman Sales Tax Rate Changed January 1, 2019 
 

The City of Kingmanôs Model City Tax Code was amended to reflect a 1% decrease in the transaction privilege and use 
tax rate among most categories effective January 1, 2019.  Every business in the Kingman city limits was notified in 
December 2018 by the Cityôs Finance Department of the changes taking place the beginning of this year. 
 

Therefore, retail purchases (such as televisions, clothing, tools, etc.) should be taxed at a total tax rate of 8.35 per-
cent. Restaurant and bar purchases should be taxed at a total tax rate of 9.35 percent. Hotel purchases should be taxed 
at a rate of 12.28 percent. 
 

If a consumer notices an incorrect tax rate being charged on their receipt, they should advise the storeôs manager and/
or contact the Cityôs Finance Department at (928) 753-5561, option 1, option 2. A member of the Finance team will con-
tact the business and notify them of the rate change. Although, the City of Kingman is not responsible for a business 
overcharging tax rates, we will make direct contact with the business and report the incident to the Department of Reve-
nue. 
 

The City of Kingman, Department of Revenue, or the Internal Revenue Service are not responsible for reimbursing con-
sumers for overpaid sales tax. The business collects the tax from the consumer and is, therefore, responsible for reim-
bursing the tax to the consumer. In all cases, the consumer should seek reimbursement from the business directly. 
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